
 

 

 

12 February 2021 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

As we reach the end of the first half term of 2021, I wanted to take this opportunity to update 

you all on the progress we have made throughout this challenging period and to thank you 

for the fantastic support you have shown to the school community. Our priority has been to 

ensure that the education of our students has continued, with our staff delivering “live” on-

line lessons to all of our students.  Whilst we appreciate that there is no substitution for our 

students being in school, I’m sure you will agree, student engagement in these lessons remains 

paramount. I have been so impressed with the quality of work they have produced, examples 

of which you will see below. We continue to be so proud of them all, they truly exemplify our 

school mission of high aspirations, excellence and high achievement.  

We have also been pleased to be able support our school community by supplying close to 

200 laptops and remote access to the internet. I would like to extend my sincerest gratitude 

to members of our community who have assisted with this very worthy cause. We have 

received donations from community groups and individuals across the area. I’m sure you will 

all join me in thanking them for their generosity. Should any student still require any assistance 

with technology please contact school and we will be happy to help. 

For those students due to complete GCSE and A Level exams this summer, the government 

consultation on the revised process has now closed. We are expecting the outcome of this 

to be announced by the end of this month. As Mrs Brett made clear in the recent assemblies, 

it is therefore imperative that students continue to work hard and participate in their learning 

throughout this period, as work completed by students will be used to assist with the 

formulation of their results. 

Whilst we are still unsure when schools will re-open, we are confident that the plans will be 

announced within the next couple of weeks. We will of course share these with you as soon 

as we know more. Please be assured, we remain committed to ensure this happens quickly 

and safely as soon as we are able. 

Finally, I would like to say a huge thank you to all of our parents and carers. We understand 

the last 6 weeks have not been easy but the support and kind words you have shared with us 

have helped tremendously. We remain committed to the well-being and achievement of all 

of our students. 

Should you need any further information please don't hesitate to contact the school,  

 

 

 

Best wishes 

Mr J Smith 

  



 


